
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

SUBLETTE, KS                                           MARCH 5, 2018  
   
The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 
7:00 p.m. with Mayor Lawrence Hoerman presiding and the following members of the 
City Council present: James Barber, Tom Stoppel, Leon Birney, Dylan Shotton and 
Sterling Hall.  Also present were City Attorney Lynn Koehn, City Superintendent Daylen 
Elsey, Sheriff Troy Briggs, Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.  
   
The minutes of the last regular meeting were approved as distributed with a correction 
that Councilmember Stoppel voted no, and Councilmember Barber voted yes to appoint 
Sterling Hall to the City Council.  Also Councilmember Stoppel voted yes, and 
Councilmember Barber voted no to elect Dylan Shotton as council president.  A motion 
was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Barber to approve the 
minutes with corrections.  The motion carried 5-0. 
  
Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood was present to give the monthly fire report.  He reported on 
wiring and lighting at firehouse that is inadequate.  He informed them that one of the 
truck radios went bad and has to be sent in for repairs.   

Sheriff Troy Briggs was present to give the monthly law enforcement report. He 
discussed cleaning up nuisances.  Attorney Koehn and Superintendent Elsey will address 
the nuisance issue. 

Raina Howard, with Howard Insurance Agency, was present to review insurance renewal. 
A motion was made by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to 
insure the water tower at 80% of replacement cost, omit the comp on street sweeper, take 
off elite coverage and continue with the essential coverage plan and approve all other 
changes to our Insurance policy.  The motion carried 5-0.  Raina will make changes and 
email the Councilmembers with changes and the final cost. 

City Clerk Trigg informed the Council that Whitney Hampton will not be running the 
pool this year.  The Council asked her to put an ad in the paper for a pool manager and 
lifeguards. 

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report.  He discussed street lightning on 
South Inman.  He stated that Crop Production Services wanted city water.  He discussed 
the Cain Well issues. 



Attorney Koehn discussed an Ordinance on domestic wells.  He also discussed the 
propane Ordinance. 

Mayor Hoerman mentioned that the Council should be considering water conservation.  

A motion was made by Councilmember Birney seconded by Councilmember Barber to 
approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed.  The motion carried 5-0, with 
Councilmember Barber abstaining from Barber Sales & Repairs. 
  
Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Shotton.  
The motion carried 5-0. 

                                                                                                    CITY CLERK  
  

                                                                                                            JEANNIE S. TRIGG 


